
Diary Dates  

 

27th April 2023: Issue 8 

Monday 1st May: 

May Day Bank 

Holiday 

 

Monday 8th 

May: King’s   

Coronation  

 

Wednesday 10th 

May: Year 6  

Residential - 

Laches Wood  

 

Monday 29th 

May - Friday 2nd 

June: Half Term 

Hello and welcome to our April Newsletter! 

Time seems to be flying and I can’t believe we are now in 

the Summer Term!  

This month we sadly say goodbye to Mrs Bond from        

Orange Class. Mrs Bond started at Cherry Trees  School as 

a Teaching Assistant in 2016 and then progressed to being 

a class teacher. Mrs Bond will be missed by staff and our  

pupils, and I thank her for all she has done in her time  here.  

Can I  take this opportunity to wish Mrs Bond all the very best with her exciting 

new career move to local authority family services. I know she will use her 

knowledge and experience of SEND to support and advocate for families and 

pupils.  

I am pleased to let you know that on Wednesday the part for the swimming 

pool finally arrived and was fitted on Thursday! This has been a massive        

frustration for us all and we are now in a situation where we can begin to get 

the pool back in working order. We will send a letter out next week with a date 

for swimming   sessions to recommence. Thank you for your patience on this 

matter.  

We are very excited about our Coronation Celebrations next 

week. Please see the Class Dojo about our request for      

donations of plants for our Coronation Sensory Garden  - we 

will be very grateful for every plant received. 

Finally...we need your help! We are very lucky to have such 

supportive parents and we want to breathe extra life in our 

school with the formation of a new PTA or Friends of Cherry 

Trees School as it will be known,  

The first meeting of the PTA will be at school on Tuesday 16th May at 6pm—7.30 

pm in the school hall. I am hoping that the formation of a new PTA will pave 

the way to more fundraising and events that will provide funds for extra       

resources for our children and bring us together socially. 

Thank you for your support and enjoy the Newsletter! 

      Ms Alison Higgs—Headteacher  



Blue Class have had a busy start to our term beginning our new topic “We’re Going on an 

Adventure!” We have been enjoying the story “On the Journey Home from Grandpa’s” 

which has introduced us to lots of different types of transport. We have sorted photos and toy 

vehicles into sets for whether they travel on land, water or in the air. 

In Maths, we have been enjoying counting rhymes about cars and fire engines. We have  

engaged in lots of number activities using our small world vehicles. We have also explored 2D 

shapes and used them to make vehicle pictures. 

We have made pathways and patterns in sand and flour with our toy vehicles to practice our 

fine motor skills. Everyone has enjoyed exploring the different patterns made by the wheels 

on our various vehicles. 

We also learnt about St. George’s Day and painted our own England flags. 

Everyone has settled back into class really well after our Easter holidays, well done Blue Class! 



Well Red Class have had an excellent start back at school after the Easter holidays.  

They have tackled their learning with such enthusiasm and settled back into class routines 

amazingly. We have all been very proud of them.  

Over the last few weeks, we have been working on our addition and subtraction skills in 

Maths. The children have worked in a variety of practical ways to explore these skills in more 

depth.  

In English, we have been learning about ‘The Very Helpful Hedgehog’. The children have  

really enjoyed the story of Isaac the hedgehog, and we have had some fantastic written 

work based around this story.  

During our afternoons, we have been engaging in colour mixing for a purpose, map skills and 

learning all about plants.  

Well done Red Class, you have all been such superstars! 



We’ve had a lovely start back to the term. On the first week back we had our trip to the    

Safari Park to see the dinosaurs to complete our topic Land Before Time. We all had lots of fun 

looking at all of the animals and sat really well for the Sea lion Show! 

Our topic this term is Starry Night and we have been reading How to Catch a Star.  

In number, we have been focussing on 5 Little Men in a Flying Saucer and counting aliens 

and rockets. In shape, we have been making shape rocket pictures. 

We have continued to enjoy TacPac and Communication Music and our ‘spa’ afternoon. 

Horse Riding is starting this week and we are all looking forward to meeting our horses. 

I am very sad to say good bye to everyone at Cherry Trees. Thank you for all the support that 

you have given me over the last 6 years. I have loved teaching your children and          

watching them grow. I will miss you all and wish you all the best.  

Alison Bond 



We are back and stepping into our final term of Green Class 2022-

2023. Firstly, big congratulations to Ella- Rai and Lacey for being our class     

winners in the Easter Bonnet parade, they were amazing hats and very         

personal. Before Easter, we got a lovely treat organised by Ali to go 

to Playtropolis, a firm favourite of some of the children in Green class. To say 

they thoroughly enjoyed it is an understatement. We finished off the day with 

our Dojo goal party of Pizza and a film with a Teddy to take home. This term, 

we are diving deep into the history of the Romans, and will be looking at       

Roman mosaics, life, toys, rules and houses. Near the end of the half term, we 

are hoping to go and visit some local Roman ruins to round off our                       

topic. We can’t wait for the sun to come out and it to get a bit warmer so we 

can enjoy time outside! 



I am very happy to welcome Yellow Class back after the Easter Holidays. 

Yellow Class had a great week leading up to the Easter break. We got creative making   

Easter cards, we went on an Easter Egg hunt following the numbers and clues around the 

field, we then visited the outdoor learning area and all children decorated an egg template 

using natural resources.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This half term, our topic is ‘Who Do You Think You Are?’. We are going to be spending lots of 

time exploring and ensuring children are aware of who their immediate family members are. 

We are also going to be spending time looking out ourselves and animals, the properties of 

animals will be explored in outdoor learning. The exploration will be addressed through a 

wide range of sensory stimulation, music, song, poetry, environmental and ICT experiences. 

We will continue to develop our Maths and English skills through direct teaching and via a 

TEACCH approach.  

The children will continue to work on their phonic development using Bug Club phonics, and 

focussing on the phase that is relevant to the individuals. 

Here are a few photos of our first few days back.  



Time for another newsletter! 

Purple class have been amazing as always...we have started our English unit ‘I’ll take you to Mrs Cole’. 

We have made predictions, talked about the characters and have lots more to look forward to. In our 

Jigsaw sessions, we have been looking at Love and Relationship. 

I started my Stand up to cancer walk, Miss Brodie met Peter Andre at the West Midlands Safari Park, 

Miss Leatherbarrow went wine tasting in Shrewsbury and Mrs Smith went sightseeing in Italy. 

We had a wonderful morning session at Playtropolis - all of us enjoyed it and were model students...we 

are sure to go again. During our enterprise week, the children were able to experience some different 

job roles, helping in the front office, shadowing our site manger, completing health and safety checks, 

helping the school cook and other job roles. We have experienced different tasks and activities with 

Numicon and continued with Bug Club Phonics.  We started our RE by looking at Hinduism.  



Congratulations to: 

 

You have the best    

Attendance for the Month  

Well done to all of you. 

Group % Attend 

Blue Class 83.7% 

Red Class 92.7% 

Orange Class 96.0% 

Green Class 100% 

Yellow Class 89.0% 

Purple Class 96.6% 

Flower 

Mime smelling perfume. 

You can see how to do the sign here: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jkH4VXLYQJk  

Green 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jkH4VXLYQJk


Is your child finding it difficult to sleep?  

Sleep continues to be a difficulty for many of our children. For many children who have additional 

needs sleep can be tricky. A good bedtime routine is important. Consistency is key, sometimes sleep 

patterns may get worse before they get better. Please ask for advice and support with any sleep    

issues that your child may have. Please find attached some useful information from The Sleep Charity 

about bedtime routines, it is worth trying some of their ideas. Please find attached contact details for 

different support services to gain further advice and guidance, I hope you find the information useful, 

Nicola 




